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REHOBOTH BEACH MAYORAL DEBATE AND CANDIDATES’ FORUM 

The Chamber will host a Mayoral Debate and Commissioners’ Candidates’ Forum on Monday, July 31, 

2017 beginning at 10:00 AM in the Rehoboth Beach Fire Dept., 2
nd

 Floor Meeting Room (219 Rehoboth 

Avenue, Rehoboth Beach).  The forum will last approximately 1 hour and 15 minutes, based on a full slate of 

candidates’ participation.  The Chamber has invited all declared candidates:  The Honorable Samuel Cooper, 

Mayor of Rehoboth Beach, Incumbent; The Honorable Paul Kuhns, Mayoral Candidate; The Honorable 

Kathy McGuiness, Rehoboth Beach Commissioner, Incumbent; Susan Gay and Lisa Schlosser.  The 

Rehoboth Beach elections will be held on Saturday, August 12 from 10:00 AM – 6:00 PM in the Rehoboth 

Beach Fire Hall (Open Bay), 219 Rehoboth Avenue, Rehoboth Beach. 

 

ELECTRIC COMPANY BILL - TELEPHONE CALL SCAM 

The Chamber has been notified that a scam regarding electric service has again been attempted.  A Chamber 

member reports that the caller ID came up as RJT Compquest, and the caller said Delmarva Power would 

shut off power by noon unless the business called a 1-800 number to make immediate payment. 

 

FROM DELAWARE TRANSIT CORP. – DART FIRST STATE 

DARTCards can be purchased at the following Sussex County locations:  Acme Market Rehoboth Beach, 

Big Oaks Campground, Cape Henlopen Sr. Center, Cultured Pearl Liquor Company, DART First State 

Rehoboth Beach Park & Ride, DART First State Lewes Park & Ride, Del. Tech. Georgetown, Grub Grocery,  

and Lewes Senior Center.  Please note that outlets are subject to change without notice.  For more 

information about DART call 302-576-6124.   

 

5K AND KIDDIE K TO BENEFIT CPL. STEPHEN J. BALLARD MEMORIAL FUND 

On August 20, friends and family of Delaware State Police Cpl/1 Stephen J. Ballard are sponsoring a 5K and 

kiddie K run at the Delaware Coastal Airport, Georgetown, to raise funds for the official memorial fund in 

Corporal Ballard’s name.  (Corporal Ballard was the officer who lost his life on April 26 in Bear, DE).  For 

more information on this event, click here. 

 

FROM THE REHOBOTH BEACH VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY 

The RBVFC will host their annual Fire Prevention Awareness and Safety Program, during this year’s Fire 

Prevention Week, at the Bandstand on Sunday, October 8, 2017 from 12:00-4:00 PM.  The program will 

showcase various fire prevention ideas and display the latest in fire equipment from the RBVFC and 

surrounding companies.  Any questions can be directed to Leonard Tylecki (302-236-2255) or Dawn Lynch 

– tower86@yahoo.com. 

 

FROM CHAMBER MEMBER PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS 

Pathways to Success works passionately to help youth and adults develop skills for their future and 

continuing success.  To read their “first ever” Newsletter, click here. 

 

 

 

For a complete Calendar of Events, visit the Chamber website – www.beach-fun.com.  If you have questions, 

please give Carol a call on the member hotline – 227-6446 or her cell phone at 542-7547. 

 


